Rural Virtual Academy
Regular Board Meeting

Wednesday, March 16, 2011
The regular meeting of the Rural Virtual Academy was called to order by Administrator, Charlie Heckel, on Wednesday, March 17, 2011 at 2:05 p.m. at the Medford Area Public School District Office. 

Roll Call

Roll call indicated that Charlie Heckel, Rebeccah Hopkins, Jim Hostvedt, Sue King, Heidi Mann, Christine Peloquin, Jon Rulien and Dennis Schultz were present.  Greg Krause was absent. 

Administrators present included:  Randy Bergman, Angela Woyak, Steve Kolden, Lisa Snyder, and Pat Sullivan.  Roxann Bornemann and Reed Welsh were absent. 

Open Meeting Law Compliance

Charlie Heckel stated that a copy of the agenda was sent to the Medford Area Public Schools, Star News, WKEB/WIGM Radio and was posted at the District Office. 

Period of Public Comment

None.

Correspondence

1. Good News

Sandy Pope shared with the board that the RVA library books are being updated with lexile scores being added.

2. PAC Update

Heidi Mann provided the board with a PAC update: goal incentives for students include Mt. Olympus passes for completion of 140 lessons and a drawing for a Kindle for completion of 160 lessons; the billboard contest is underway; community service projects; and RVA is now on facebook. 

3.
RVA Policy DB – Operational Budget and Agreements

Charlie Heckel reviewed RVA Policy DB.
4.
Elluminate Contract


The board was updated on the conversion of the Elluminate contract which accommodates more 

attendees for the virtual field trips.

Consent Agenda

Consideration of:

1. Approval of Agenda

2. Secretary’s Report

a. Approval of Regular Meeting Minutes of January 27, 2011 (open)

Motion (King/Mann) to approve the consent agenda, including:  approval of agenda and approval of regular meeting minutes of January 27, 2011 (open).  Motion carried.

Regular Business

1. Update on Current RVA Enrollment

The board was updated on current enrollments. 

2. Update on 2011-12 Open Enrollments

The board was updated on open enrollments for 2011-12.  91 were received for the year with 83-85 to be presented to the Medford Board of Education for approval.  

3. Presentation of Calvert Preferred Partnership 

The Calvert representative was unable to attend the meeting, however, will possibly be available in the summer.    

4. Update on Carone Fitness Partnership
Charlie Heckel introduced Jessica Haenel who has been contracted with RVA to pilot the fitness program.  Jessica updated the board on the program; there are currently five students in the program and everything is going smoothly.
5. Updated on Shared Services Agreements
Charlie Heckel updated the board that Mosinee has signed a one-year agreement.  There have been conversations with Almond-Bancroft and Whitehall.  

6. Update on Open Houses 
Charlie Heckel will be hosting open houses in the Antigo and Mosinee districts in April.  

7. Update on WKCE
WKCE results are embargoed until April.  Results will be shared at the May board meeting.   Districts were reminded to send RVA student results to Sandy Pope.

8.
Consideration of 2011-12 RVA Student Handbook


The 2011-12 RVA Student Handbook was presented.


Motion (Rulien/Schultz) to approve the Handbook.  Motion carried.

9.
Update on RVA 2010-11 Expenditures


Charlie Heckel updated the board on the year-to-date (as of 3/2/11) expenditures.

10.
Consideration of RVA 2011-12 Budget


Charlie Heckel presented the 2011-12 budget based on an expected student enrollment of 85.


Motion (Mann/Rulien) to approve the 2011-12 budget.  Motion carried. 

Adjourn

Motion (Mann/Rulien) to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:05 p.m.
___________________________________________

Nikki Clements
Recording Secretary
minutes 3-16-11
